
  

 

Ref: CC/MS 
27th January 2022 

 
 
Mr Sean Egan  
Director of Healthcare Regulation  
HIQA 
Unit 1301, City Gate 
Mahon  
Cork  
Sent via email to: qualityandsafety@hiqa.ie  
 
Ref: URI-0019845 
 
Dear Sean,  
 
Thank you for your letter dated the 25th January 2022. 
 
I attach for your attention our Executive Report to address your queries regarding the recent overcrowding at 
University Hospital Limerick.  
 

 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Professor Colette Cowan       
Chief Executive Officer 
UL Hospitals Group 
 
 
Cc: Mr. Liam Woods, National Director, Acute Operations 
        Prof Brian Lenehan, Chief Clinical Director, UL Hospitals Group 
     Ms Margaret Gleeson, Chief Director of Nursing and Midwifery, UL Hospitals Group 
        Ms Noreen Spillane, Chief Operations Officer, UL Hospitals Group  
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